
 

 

 

 

This weekly bulletin for parents and carers shares the practices that are shaping our 

successful journey as a school. Each week will see a different focus covering aspects such as 

teaching & learning, curriculum, assessment, pastoral care, attendance, careers, well-being, 

personal development and much more. 

 

The phrase ‘knowledge is power’ is a phrase used repeatedly at our school. Students understand 

the importance of knowledge and how the structure of lessons supports them to ‘know more and 

remember more’. The aim of all teachers in lesson delivery is to embed knowledge in the long 

term memory through various teaching strategies. 

A key resource in supporting learning are our knowledge organisers (KOs). Every student carries 

a KO file to each lesson. Each folder contains a separate KO for each subject which supports 

learning for the current topic being studied. A KO contains all of the basic facts and concepts 

related to a specific topic. Knowledge of any topic held in the mind is called a ‘schema’. Below is 

an example of a schema for health 



As you can see from the health schema above knowledge is held as a map in the mind. The more 

we know the more we are able to learn as we build on our existing knowledge map. This is 

because knowledge is ‘sticky’. This is why KOs are so important and also why ‘retrieving’ 

information to keep it ‘fresh’ is so crucial to increasing the knowledge held in our students’ minds.  

You will see on the Y7 Geography example below that on the reverse side of each KO there are 

HOT and COLD questions. Often for homework we will encourage students to read their KOs and 

then try to answer the COLD questions. The COLD questions are easier factual recall challenges 

whereas the HOT questions are ‘higher order thinking’ questions that require students to use 

more complex skills such as comparing or evaluating. 

 

  

  

  



 

Finally, supported by research, the best way for students to independently learn and retain 

information is to ‘read’ the information, cover the document up, then write down what they can 

recall either by answering the COLD questions or by just trying to re-write what they have read. 

Then check answers, then repeat the process.  

If you require any further information on knowledge organisers or teaching and learning in 

general then please do not hesitate to contact Mr. C. Kinsey, Deputy Headteacher on 

ckinsey@boteler.org.uk. 

  

 


